

14 January 2021

Freedom of Information Barts Health NHS Trust Information Governance (FOI) Shape Your Story Floor 9, 20 Churchill Place London, E14 5HJ

Dear Emma Youle

Your Request for Information: FOI-0663-20

Thank you for your request for information which has been processed under the Freedom of Information (FOI) Act 2000.

Your request and the response are below:

1) How much was spent with consultancy firms (such as KPMG, Deloitte or any other consultancy firm) for work on the Nightingale hospital. Please break down the data by firm and spend, i.e. KMPG: £1million, Deloitte: £1million, etc

£0; the Trust has no record of spend with consultancy firms for NHS Nightingale Hospital London.

NHS England & Improvement and/or Department of Health and Social Care may hold relevant information.

2) Please provide a brief description of the work these consultancy firms carried out on the Nightingale hospital.

This information is not held. See question 1 above.

3) Please provide patient numbers for the Nightingale hospital from its date of opening to October 2, 2020.

The Trust provided care for 54 patients at NHS Nightingale Hospital London during spring 2020.

4) What is the current status of the Nightingale hospital? Is it still available for the health trust to use to treat patients, is it mothballed, has it been closed down, or another status?

As at the date of your request, 16 December 2020, the status of the hospital is the decision of NHS England & Improvement. We suggest you contact them directly for this information.





The information we have provided is the copyright of Barts Health NHS Trust (unless stated otherwise). You may re-use the information in accordance with the Open Government Licence: <a href="https://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/3/">https://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/3/</a>
For information which is not Barts Health NHS Trust copyright e.g. external websites, please contact the named party directly.

If you are dissatisfied with how your request has been handled, please contact the FOI Team to see if your concerns can be addressed informally.

Alternatively, you can request a formal internal review of our response. Please state that you are requesting an internal review and address your complaint in writing to:

Head of Information Governance & Trust Data Protection Officer Barts Health NHS Trust Email: <a href="mailto:foi.bartshealth@nhs.net">foi.bartshealth@nhs.net</a>

Postal address: Head of Information Governance & Trust Data Protection Officer Barts Health NHS Trust Information Governance Shape Your Story Floor 9, 20 Churchill Place London, E14 5HJ

If, after we have addressed your complaint, you remain dissatisfied with how we have responded, you are entitled to appeal to the Information Commissioner (Tel: 01625 545 745). Details are shown at <a href="https://www.ico.org.uk">www.ico.org.uk</a>.

Yours sincerely,

Freedom of Information Team Barts Health NHS Trust Information Governance (FOI) Shape Your Story Floor 9, 20 Churchill Place London, E14 5HJ

Website: <a href="www.bartshealth.nhs.uk">www.bartshealth.nhs.uk</a>
foi.bartshealth@nhs.net